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Minami—soma City Kamimano Elementary School Newsletter, No. June 25, 2022

AMIMANO 2027

Shinichiro Takano, Principa

How to log in

\The spread of the Covid-19 Omicron strain continues.

As you may have heard in the news, the spread of the disease is continuing in Minamisoma City, and
the city has been designated as a priority measure for preventing the spread of the disease from today
until February 20. It is not surprising that the infection could spread to schools at any time. However,
there is no difference in the prevention of the spread of infection, so we ask for your continued
cooperation in preventing the spread of infection at home as well. At school, we are working to prevent
the spread of infection by reconfirming the following
Temperature check, health observation, and hand disinfection at the entrance/exit
Staggered or spaced brushing times and line up at the waterworks to avoid crowding.

During recess, tooth brushing, and cleaning, open the windows wide to ensure good ventilation.
Avoid dense learning activities by devising content and staggering the time.
Requests to families

If you or your family members have symptoms of a cold (fever, sore throat, cough, etc.), please do
not force your child to come to school, but let him/her rest at home. (This will not count as an absence. )
If you are designated as a close contact or a positive person, please contact the school as soon as
possible. (This will not be counted as an absence)
There will be more opportunities to take tablets home. Please talk with your child about safe tablet
use and establish rules. (Tablets at school are subject to filtering and usage time restrictions.)
(School tablets can only be used from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.)
In case of grade closure or temporary school closure
0 If your child is not feeling sick, he/she can participate in the remote class with the tablet brought
home from school.
(Your child will be instructed on how to use it in advance and will be allowed to practice at school.
Please give your child access to participate in the health observation at 8:00 a.m.
Please consult with the school if you do not have a Wi-Fi or other communication environment at home.
(City subsidies for improving the communication environment are available.)
If you are absent suddenly and have not brought your tablet home, please contact the school and we
will give it to your guardian (or substitute).
z Please talk with your child about locking doors and handling fire in your home to ensure safety.
We hope that the spread of the disease will be under control by the time of the class visit and graduation
ceremony in February.

The City Art Exhibition has been cancel led.

The City Art Exhibition scheduled for this year has been cancelled due to the spread of the new
coronavirus. The children worked very hard to create their artworks, but it was a disappointing result.
I am sure many of you were looking forward to the event. In the last issue of the school newsletter
(No. 24), 1 posted a QR code for a video of the exhibition hall before it was opened to the public,
so I hope you can get a feel for the atmosphere.

The works will be displayed in the hallway on the first floor of the school building, so please take
a look when you visit the classes at the end of February.






